 
Brad Peterson:

The Sciences subcommittee of the Committee on Curriculum and Instruction met to discuss the proposed changes to the Astronomy/Astrophysics major and minor and approved both with a few contingencies that we’d like you to address before we send it forward to the full committee.  Note that these are mostly minor fixes and will not require an additional review by the subcommittee. I’ve listed the comments and queries below:

Concerning the Major:

· On the Pacer form, prerequisites should not be included in the total minimum credit hours required for completion of program.   This total will need to be changed to reflect only courses within the program (so for example, 47 semester hours rather than 70 hours).
· The committee felt that quarter course Astron 295 being cut back from 20 sessions to 14 sessions should not be so heavily emphasized in the proposal so as not to arouse red flags as the proposal goes forward.
· The last program learning goal only comes up in one course.  While it appears that all students will address this goal through 2895, the discrepancy with other learning goals leads it to stand out. The committee recommended either eliminating this learning goal or revising the chart so that other courses are also available to address that learning goal, or perhaps adding an explanatory note about this goal as specific to that course.

· For the four-year semester plan, the committee was a bit confused about the separation between  GE with language and GE without language, since language credit is required for the GE.  One suggestion was either to drop reference to “GE without language” or to explain what that line refers to (perhaps students who arrive with a non-English native language?).
· About the transition plan, the committee wondered how students would be informed that they should take those classes in time?  How would transition recommendations be advertised to students?


Concerning the Minor
· As with the major, regarding the credit hour explanation on the Pacer form: Prereqs should not be included in the total minimum credit hours required for completion of program.

· On p. 6 of the proposal, the prerequisite math: Math 4551 is not mentioned anywhere else in the minor. Is this seems to be left over from the major?  Should this course be deleted?

As I suggested, these are all rather minor fixes and once made, will allow the proposal to move forward to the full CCI. 

Thanks very much.

Jim Fredal
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